

After enjoying the delicious baked goods, maybe a pillow to rest your head would be a good idea! Lamlash W.I. life-members Grace Patterson and Helen Braithwaite (also W.I. president) welcomed visitors to the W.I. first Harvest Tea and Sale last Saturday. The first of many more no doubt.

## Elmwood W.I. talk of concerns

A current concern of women today was the Roll Call answered by the Elmwood Women's Institute when they met at the Library for the August meeting.

Ruth Pegelo welcomed those present and opened with the Ode and Mary Stewart Collect. Ruth selected a passage from Phillipians Chapter 4, verses 4 to 9 for devotions, followed by the Lord's Prayer. Reta Owens won the Mystery Box. Sick and Shutin visits made during July were 22 visits. June Pegelo and Barb Tomes coluntered to visit for the coming month.

Current Events reported were the Summer Programme being offered to children of Elmwood and area, a tornado damaging property northeast of Chesley, several properties sold in the village and several weddings in the

village and area.
Linda Miller conducted a
'Miscellaneous Kitchen Item
Contest' and read a poem "Excuse
This House". June Pegelo won
Linda's contest. Ruth Pegelo read
several humorous items including
'The Tramp' and a new version of a

'Chain Letter'. A poem 'There is Nothing the Matter' with me was read by Joy Fidler.

Meeting closed with O Canada and Grace was sung. A delicious lunch was served by the hostess and an enjoyable half hour of fellowship was had.

September meeting will be held Sept. 7th at 6 p.m. Mrs. Bessie Lawrence will be guest speaker.

Several ladies from our branch will attend the County Rally being held this month in Meaford.